MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING 

OF THE WELNEY PARISH COUNCIL

HELD IN THE PARISH HALL, WELNEY

ON TUESDAY 9th MARCH,  2010 AT 7.00 P.M.

Present

Cllrs.K.Goodger (Chairman)  E.Allen,  T.Bennett,  M.Brown,  S.Dobson, V.Pratley  and the Clerk. 

Dist.Cllrs. D.Pope and V.Spikings

Members of the Public: Mr. & Mrs. P .Heath, Mr. J. Loveday,  Mr. P. Cox, and Mr. D.Bonner 

Apologies for absence

Apologies for absence were received from C.Cllr.H.Humphrey, and Cllr.C.Freer (who would be arriving later)

The Chairman welcomed everyone to the Annual Parish Meeting and whilst waiting for the guest

speaker to arrive, the Chairman laid out the plans for the proposed new Community Centre so 

that the members of the public present, could have an opportunity of inspecting the plans.  A 

question relating to the proposed roadway access to the new building was asked, and 

answered by the Chairman.
The Chairman then introduced Ms.Stella Bayliss of  Natural England.  Ms.Bayliss is also Chair of the Ouse Washes Strategy Group and she had been invited to speak to the meeting regarding the Ouse Washes.    She explained that the role of the Strategy Group was to work with landowners and water managers to maintain the conservation of the Ouse Washes.  The Group meet every six months (usually March and September) in order to collect information about what has been happening on the Washes.  She explained that the Group did not have any actual powers   Welney Parish Council had previously made a request to join the Group because of our interest and concerns regarding the Washes, but the Group had decided that if Welney were allowed to join then it would open the flood gate for other Parish Councils and Organisations and would therefore become too large a group to carry out their current remit.
Dist.Cllr.David Pope asked if the minutes of the Group meetings were available for inspection and Ms.Bayliss confirmed that she would be more than willing to make them available either by e-mail or letter.  The Chairman raised the question regarding keeping the ditches and drains clean and clear along the length of the Washes, as this would help get any flood waters off the Washes instead of the water being held up by blocked or damaged ditches and drains.

She then went on to give details of the Great Ouse Tidal River Strategy and the Ouse Washes Habitat Project.

She promised to take the concerns raised during the course of her talk back to the Group and to keep the Parish Council informed of relevant information and developments in the future,

Grateful thanks were extended to Ms.Bayliss for her talk and the information she had given and the Chairman declared the Annual Parish Meeting closed at 7.35 p.m.

Signed ………K.Goodger…………………………………………………..(Chairman)

Dated ………6th April, 2010………………………………………………...
